
 

 

 SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

BOARD OF EDUCATION – SCHOOL DISTRICT OF COLBY 

MONDAY, JANUARY 25, 2021 

HIGH SCHOOL LIBRARY 

 

The Special School Board Meeting on January 25, 2021, was called to order at 6:30 PM in the 

Colby High School Library by Board President, William Tesmer.  Members present were William 

Tesmer, Jean Schmitt, Eric Elmhorst, Teri Hanson, Cheryl Ploeckelman, David Decker and Todd 

Schmidt.    Also present was Superintendent Steven Kolden.   

 

The meeting notice was posted according to the requirements of the open meeting law. 

  

Motion by Mr. Schmidt, seconded by Mr. Decker to approve Advisory Referendum Question for 

April 6, 2021.  The question shall read “The school districts of Abbotsford and Colby are 
looking for input from their communities regarding whether or not to explore in greater 
depth the concept of consolidation for some time in the future.  Do you support further 
exploration and research of this idea with the understanding that another community 
vote in the future would provide the gathered additional information and data?”  Voice 
vote – motion carried.    

Motion by Mrs. Ploeckelman, seconded by Mrs. Schmitt to adjourn the meeting.  Voice vote - 

motion carried.   Meeting adjourned at 6:43 PM. 

 

Respectfully Submitted: 

 

 

 

 

Todd Schmidt, Clerk 

 


